
 MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF BORDEN GATE PARISH COUNCIL
MEETING 41 HELD ON 26.1.2022 AT HOCKWORTHY VILLAGE HALL AT 7.30pm
Attendees: Councillors H Bainbridge (Chairman), T Bainbridge, A Brown, H Corcoran, L Delafield Cook,        J Gabb, C Hill, A Hoskins, R Maltby (V Chair), D Southward, M Williams, P Bainbridge (Clerk) Public: 1
1. Apologies accepted: J Norton, R Radford
2. Declarations of interest – None
3. Minutes of the meeting held 1/12/2021 were unanimously approved and were signed as a true and correct record by the Chairman H Bainbridge.
4. Matters Outstanding
a. Chimney Down S106 & Commemorative Trees – A visit from a representative of Devon County Council in December allowed the Parish Council to show and discuss the issues affecting Chimney Down. The Commemorative Trees will be planted across the three parishes in February. M Williams proposed and T Bainbridge seconded the proposal to carry out the necessary tree protection & quote (£180) for this for the trees on Chimney Down which was approved by a majority.
b. Parish Paths Partnership Scheme – The Chair & Clerk met with Devon County Council’s PROW officer in December who explained the details of the scheme which the Parish Council is a part of. A survey is currently underway and following a request on Facebook several members of the public have volunteered to assist. Survey and an assessment of work required to be completed by March. 
5. Planning applications received/ comment 
a. 21/02481/CAT Notification of intention to remove one Rowan tree and reduce one Yew tree by 2.5m within a Conservation Area Glebe Cottage Hockworthy
Site Vicinity Grid Ref: 303933/119494 – no comment
b. 21/02179/FULL Demolition of barn and erection of annexe
Location: Briar Cottage Hockworthy Devon
Site Vicinity Grid Ref: 302165 / 120672 – no comment
Planning permissions granted For full conditions please refer to Mid Devon District Council’s planning portal
c. 21/02244/FULL Conversion of existing garage to holiday let
Location: 2 Paddock Cottages Staple Cross Hockworthy, 
Site Vicinity Grid Ref: 303171 / 120198 
d. 21/02069/FULL Erection of an agricultural storage shed
Location: Copper Ridge Staple Cross Hockworthy
Site Vicinity Grid Ref: 303551 / 120028
Planning Permissions Awaiting Decision
e. 21/02158/FULL Variation of condition 2 of planning permission 21/00443/FULL 	      
to allow substitute plans - Change of use of land for the siting of 2 glamping tents 
& associated facilities, Location: Deer Park Camping Hockworthy
f. 21/02077/FULL Erection of dwelling following demolition of agricultural building utilising the Class Q fallback position Land and Building at NGR 302234 124340  	
(Wild Ball Farm) Clayhanger Site Vicinity Grid Ref: 302236 / 124339
6. Finance
a. Expenditure for Approval
i. Clerk’s wages for January £140 and February £140
ii. Hockworthy Village Hall Hire meeting 26.1.22 £15
iii. Trees Direct (Commemorative Trees) £208.50 (including £25.59 Vat)
			        H Cocoran proposed A Hoskins seconded and the above expenditure was 			        unanimously approved.
b. Bank reconciliation to 31 December 2021 provided for information.
c. It was suggested to support the following charities to the sum of £50 each. H Corcoran proposed, R Maltby seconded and it was unanimously approved. 
i.	Mid Devon Mobility (formerly TDCT)
ii.	Citizens Advice Torridge, North, Mid and West Devon 

7. Jubilee Commemoration –  The plan for Commemorative tree planting is already underway in support of the Queen’s Green Canopy across the Parishes. Further tree planting can be considered as the Jubilee runs for the whole year. A discussion was held regarding Beacon lighting on 2nd June. The Clerk will make the initial enquiries. A Brown offered to help with the Beacon. The idea of a photo competition on Facebook was received with interest. Jubilee mugs could be offered as prizes
8. Defibrillator – The budget approved at the November meeting included a contribution of £650 towards a defibrillator. The Clerk contacted Ray Radford who has offered his support for the project through the Locality Budget of £400. The Staple Cross Inn has agreed to be the location for the defibrillator as it is an area of high footfall and activity. Further fundraising to make up the shortfall. M Williams proposed and H Cocoran seconded the proposal to proceed with the project & it was unanimously approved.
9. Police reports – Email alerts shared via BGPC’s Facebook page which is accessible to all the public.
10. District and County Councillors’ Reports – Ray Radford sent his report which is attached.
11. Correspondence – A letter from Mid Devon District Council as they prepare to make a new local plan called Plan Mid Devon for the time period up to 2043 had been received. Members of the public can give their views. Posters to go up around the Parishes and on Facebook.
12. Clerk’s report – The Clerk and several Councillors attended planning training by Mid Devon District Council via Zoom. Mid Devon will be holding further sessions that the Council can attend in the coming months. The HSBC Safeguarding Review is now complete. The Council is now being charged for its banking with an expected cost of £60 a year. The Clerk reminded Councillors how to report issues around the highway network if they had any concerns on Devon County Council’s Report a Problem Page on their website. The Clerk reported that the grit bins that are not on the map are still not there and has written to DCC to rectify the situation. 
13. Councillors’ reports and items for future agendas – M Williams gave an update on broadband in Huntsham with the planned completion of the project still expected in April 2022. 
14.  The next meeting in March had already been scheduled for 7.30pm Wednesday 30th March at Huntsham Village Hall.
Chair Cllr H Bainbridge declared the meeting closed at 9.06pm.

Chair:						Signed as a true and correct record
Date:
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